March 28, 2022
Dear <<Student Name>>:

I am pleased to inform you that you will receive a FINAL emergency assistance grant to be
distributed on March 30. Please read the following carefully:

Congress passed the American Rescue Plan (ARP) Act of 2021, which was signed into law on
March 11, 2021. This bill is to provide additional assistance to those impacted adversely by the
ongoing COVID-19 emergency. This bill includes dollars to help college and university students
whose learning continues to experience disruption due to the coronavirus pandemic.

These grant dollars are awarded to you for the purpose of providing emergency aid, which may
be used to pay for your tuition or any other component of your cost of attendance such as
housing, dining, or textbooks. You may also use these dollars for emergency costs that arose due
to coronavirus, such as food, housing, health care (including mental health care), or childcare.

You do not need to account for how you spend these dollars. You do not need to repay these
dollars.

Your emergency award amount is $460. Your eligibility for this award was based upon
your undergraduate student status and financial factors on file with the Office of Financial
Aid.

After this distribution, all federal dollars provided to the university for such emergency grants
are fully exhausted. No future awards will be forthcoming.

Checks will be placed in the mail to your address of record on Wednesday, March 30. If you are
enrolled for eRefunds, this award will be direct deposited to your bank account by March 30. To
ensure your emergency grant reaches you as quickly as possible, please review your home
address and bank account information via the Online Student Account Center portal.

If you have any questions, please contact Student Accounts at student.accts@aurora.edu or 630-
844-5470.

Sincerely,

dissrn T Thafurst

Sharon W. Maxwell
Sr. Vice President for Business & Finance



